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Presidents Report. 
 

Hi all from the president,  

 

Welcome to another edition of the steam whistle. A lot of work has been done around the grounds over the past couple of 

months since the last newsletter went out and this has slowed a bit since the rally and onset of winter. 

A big welcome to our new members to the club. 

 

Some food for thought for all members, there are a number of positions becoming available at the AGM of the club in July. 

we would like to see some new faces on the committee next year and fresh ideas for the future of the club moving forward. 

Have a think about it as we move forward into our 40th year. 

 

 The rally has come and gone and what a wonderful day it was and great to see new and old machinery, cars and homemade 

equipment / machinery on the day. Unfortunately, a couple of hiccups on the day been the Perry out of steam due to finding of 

the boiler fusible plug had burnt through and the roller having a sticking regulator valve making it unsafe to move around, car 

park been a bit boggy and soft in a few places. The local councillors and mayor attended and where all surprised as to what 

was on show for the day and how much of it was working. The tractor pulls boys seemed to be having fun as they do each 

year. There were lots of enquiries at the new model railway group on the day which was good so watch this space. On a sad 

note, this was the last time that Tim & Prue ran their train at the park, but it was great to see so many kids having fun and a 

ride on the train. A great day and many thanks to all who helped set up and assisted on the day.  

 

The Saturday night pre-rally dinner was again a great success and many people enjoyed the relaxing night of good food and 

drinks, with many friends. Many thanks to our co-tenants the car club for use of the rooms and the wonderful help by 2 mem-

bers who ran the bar for us on the night. 

 

Sunday working bees continue despite the cold weather on rectifying and repairing our equipment and getting it ready for the 

next time it is needed. The Harry Ripp shed has changed a lot thanks to the work of all those attending the weekday and 

weekend working bees to get it up and running for the model railway group. The double semaphore signal is coming along 

with the painting been done during the week by one member which is great so won't be long in till we can put it up and have it 

working like it did on the railways not that long ago. 

 

Some members where lucky enough to have a great day out to Ballarat and Geelong the other week behind 3 steam passenger 

express locos. Despite some minor problems on the day with slippery rails, clinkering of all three locos and just making the 

window by 5 minutes to parallel run back from Geelong it was a great day. I have never seen so many people following a 
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steam train excursion, every crossing had at least 6 cars and  all of Melton seemed to be out to see them working the train, In-

gliston bank was a photographers gem with all three locos working very hard climbing the bank, not bad seeing that the young-

est loco was nearly 80yrs old and the other 2 where over 100yrs old certainly made the crews on the locos work hard for the 

day, with a train of 400meters long and 600 ton + the weight of the 3 locos. A great day thanks Steam Rail for the opportunity 

to do this type of thing. See some of the photos. 

 

On a personal note I would like to take this opportunity to thank all committee members for their hard work over the past 12 

months and look forward to the new committee in the coming months move the club forward with the coming challengers and 

projects for the year ahead. I would also like to thank all members who have supported the ongoing work around the club over 

this past 12 months. 

 

Regards Anthony Davis President GVMS 

 

Articles for newsletter 
 

As this is my last newsletter, I would like to thank those who have contributed to the success of this important communications 

channel for our club.  Lindsay is considering taking on the role of editor and I hope if he does you all get behind and give him 

even better support through articles and stuff for the newsletter.  Rememberðit is your cub and your newsletter so please use it 

to keep each other posted on what is happening both at Gisborne and around the rally grounds and other events.  

 

Model Railway Group Report 
 

First some sad news, our model railway benefactor Charles Cord passed away on Wednesday 24th May aged 68. 

 

With the completion of the concrete floor in the Harry Ripp shed a couple of weeks before the rally the group was able to dis-

play at the rally 5 of the 8 sections that make up the total railway. there seemed to be a considerable interest from the viewing 

public but it will remains to be seen if this will turn into any new members. 

 

on the 26th may the first of 2 coats of painted on the floor to seal it, with the second coat applied the following day. the second 

half of the shed will be done once the painted section has cured and the railway sections moved into clear the remaining floor. 

 

Insulation has commenced on the ceiling on the shed, and i will look at the walls to be lined at a later date and the best way of 

doing this. the roller door, which is very insecure will be replaced with permanent steel cladding and a door as the main access 

into the Harry Ripp. 

 

So we have several daylight working bees required before we can consider some night time ones to get on with the assembly of 

the actual model railway. 

 

to assist in planing these working bees, which will mainly have to be in addition to the normal club ones on the first Sunday of 

the month, could club members interested in being part of the model railway group please advise me on email lenan-

thea@gmail.com or phone 0439840265, i will then put out a group bulletin advising of times which initially may not be on a 

regular basis. 

 

Regards Len Redway 

 

Model Railway Group Project Leader 

 

 

Steam Train Spectacular 
 

The Steam Spectacular ran on Saturday June 24, 2017 with Rob & Deb Barrie, Drew Morrissey, Anthony Davis & 2 non-

members joining the train.  The trip departed Southern Cross with 3 locomotives pulling the carriages up to Ballarat, we then 

headed to Geelong, during the stopover in Geelong the train was divided into 2 for the run back to Melbourne during which 

time the 2 trains ran parallel for a period of time.  We were joined by 570 other enthusiasts in the older carriages which had 

been very familiar to those of us who had lived in country areas, the only thing missing were the foot warmers in the compart-

ments.   

 

The train windows were wide open with passengers learning out of the windows for a view of the locoôs pulling the carriages 

as we rounded bends even though it was a very cold day.  The train included a guards van where you could stand as we trav-
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elled and watch through what had been the sliding doors, 

these doorways have mess covering the openings giving a 

great viewing platform to watch the world pass by. 

 

Approximately 50 cars were counted at one time following 

the train along, at times these cars were on gravel roads 

with windows open & people waving.  The railway cross-

ings along the journey had many spectators with cameras 

waiting for the train, some onlookers had carried ladders to 

climb trees for better vantage points. 

 

A wonderful day that was thoroughly enjoyed & well worth 

recommending to others to take a trip.  

 

The photo was the 3rd loco & was taken at Ballarat station. 

 

Trades Register 

 
At the last Club meeting, a member raised the subject that it is difficult to find out a trade parts supplier 

or trades people that may be able to perform a particular component reconditioning or similar task. For 

example who can bore a horizontal engine cylinder? Where can I get rings for that piston?  The discus-

sion that followed led to the meeting deciding that it would be useful to establish a trade register to rec-

ord the names and contact details of manufacturers, suppliers, retailers etc.  

 

I have volunteered to produce and maintain such a register from appropriate information supplied by 

members who have had a good result. To that end, I am asking members to send me applicable details of 

a satisfactory result,  ie Subject details,(ie Piston supply) Name of supplier, and contact details,  (If you 

send me details of an unsatisfactory result, it will not be included in this list and will not be published 

(for legal reasons) However, I will keep it separate for future comparison purposes. 

 

My contact details are:- 

Email:-    lindsayelliott252@gmail.com 

Aus Post:-  Lindsay Elliott       27 Brooke Street,   Woodend, Vic. 3442. 

Or:-  hand written details to me at a meeting,  but please do not expect me to remember lots of specific 

details. 

Please Help, letôs make this work. 

Lindsay Elliott 

mailto:lindsayelliott252@gmail.com


2017 National Rally 

Hamilton. 
 

These photos have magically got to me 

via the thing called email, I would have 

loved to see some words from the men 

who braved severe weather elements and 

made their way to what is possibly one 

of the wettest rally grounds. 

 

A number of Gisborne club members 

went to the national rally some with en-

gines, some with tractors and some for a 

look see. 

 

AGM 

 
The president and committee of the Gis-

borne Vintage Machinery Society give 

notice to all financial members that the 

AGM will be held on Friday the 25th of 

August 2017 at 7.30pm at the Macedon 

Rangers Car Club rooms. 

 

All positions are vacant and election of 

new office bearers will be conducted at 

this time. 

 

 Anthony Davis President of the Gis-

borne Vintage Machinery Society 
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